Summer Newsletter - Year 3
St Bernadette 
Welcome back!  We hope you all had a good Easter break and are ready for an exciting new term!
The children will begin to revise for the Optional SATs tests which will take place during this term.  Please ensure that your child attends school everyday during this important time and of course during the Optional SATs week.  This newsletter includes details of the areas of the curriculum to be covered this term.  Just to remind you as well of our P.E. day is on Tuesday.  Please make sure that your child has the correct P.E. kit in school with correct size plimsolls, and clearly labelled with your child’s name on.   Earrings should not be worn on P.E. days.
Thinking Skills

We continue to use De Bono’s Thinking Hats and a variety of Thinking Maps to develop the children’s thinking skills.  Ask your child to draw one of the thinking maps and explain how we use them! Each week we introduce a new habit of mind, which encourages the development of good thinking habits.
Tissues needed!
We have completely run out of tissues and would be grateful if you could send in a box with your child.   Children regularly need tissues and having a continuous supply is very helpful.  Thank you very much to the parents who have already sent in boxes of tissues in the spring term.  

READING

Please ensure that your child reads for at least 20 minutes to you every night in order to develop accurate and fluent reading skills. Evidence shows that good readers are also good spellers and good writers.  Being able to read well benefits your child and helps them to make better progress in all areas of the curriculum so reading regularly is essential for success. Reading journals are provided for date, book and comments to be added by you or your child and they are checked regularly in school.   Please make sure you sign the reading record and encourage your child to fill in their reading records and bring them to school each day.  We strongly recommend that the children have a good dictionary and thesaurus that they can use regularly to help with learning the meaning and spelling of unknown words as well as helping to broaden their vocabulary.
HOMEWORK

Literacy and Numeracy home work will continue to be given every WEDNESDAY to be returned on the following MONDAY at the latest.   Please encourage your child to complete their homework.  This is good practice for the children to take responsibility for their work and handing it in on time. On occasions, another piece of work may be given instead of literacy or numeracy to complement work done in class. HOMEWORK CLUB will continue for children in Year 3. Please ensure your child is collected promptly. 
Please encourage your child to practise their times tables regularly, they should already know their 2, 5 and 10 times tables and must leave Year 3 knowing the 3, 4 and 8 times tables too.   Knowing them will be a great help to their future mathematics work.  Also, practising mental maths will be very beneficial for all aspects of maths work.

Finally!
In order to prepare the children for moving on to Year 4 we will be focusing on them being more independent and organising themselves carefully. Please join us in helping the children to take greater responsibility for their own belongings, homework and P.E. kits.
The children will be going on their summer trip this term:  Matilda on Wednesday 8th July which I’m sure the children will really enjoy.
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any concerns about your child.   Thank you for your continued support.
Mrs Falzone
Year 3 Summer Term

	NUMERACY

Following the New Curriculum for Numeracy

Including

· Counting, partitioning and calculating

· Number facts, understanding shapes

· Handling data and measures

· Calculating, measuring and understanding shape

· Securing number facts, calculating, identifying relationships

In addition:  weekly multiplication tables practice and test and mental maths practice and test

LITERACY

Following the New Curriculum
Including

Fiction and Creative Writing

· Film into Literacy
· Poetry  

· Stories from imaginary worlds
Non-fiction

· Information texts

· Persuasive writing 

· Report writing (including newspaper reports) 

Several of these areas will be linked to our History topic, The Romans.

In addition:  weekly spellings tests, guided reading, creative writing, grammar work and handwriting practice.

SCIENCE

Light and Magnets and Springs
The children continue to plan and carry out a range of investigations.

HISTORY

The Romans 
Work will be cross-linked with Literacy.

P.E.

Athletics
MUSIC
We will continue with our recorder lessons this term. 

Following Music Express 3 scheme of work based on the National Curriculum 

1st half:     Composition
2nd half:   Exploring scales and performance

	RE (see also separate RE Newsletter)
From Easter to Pentecost (first half of Summer Term)

The children will explore the Season of Easter, the period from Easter Sunday to Pentecost. Belief in the resurrection is presented as one the founding belief of Christians and, together with the coming of the Holy Spirit at Pentecost. 

ISLAM

We will spend one week studying the Islam faith.
The Kingdom of God:

The children will be learning about people who live their life as though they are in the Kingdom of God. People like Nelson Mandela will be studied as someone who lived his life in this way.
ICT
ICT will be linked with subjects across the curriculum 
ART

Children will be exploring artwork during Roman times. They will be creating mosaic tile patterns and using clay to create a Roman pot. 
DESIGN & TECHNOLOGY

Design and make a Roman boat.
PSHE & CITIZENSHIP

(following the SEAL programme of study)

Relationships

This theme focuses specifically on feelings.  It explores feelings within the context of our important relationships including family and friends.

Changes:

This theme focuses primarily on the key aspects of motivation, with a subsidiary focus on self-awareness. It gives an important opportunity for all children’s abilities, qualities and strengths to be valued. This theme provides opportunities for the children to reflect on themselves as individuals, particularly their strengths as learners and how they learn most effectively. They will also be discussing how a person can change emotionally, mentally and physically and how this can affect them. 



